Community Newsletter

January/February 2019



NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Nationally Recognized Newsletter By Neighborhoods USA Neighborhood Association







Winter Neighborhood News



Meeting Schedule for 2019 is:

January 15, 2019 February 19, 2019 March 19, 2019 April 16, 2019 May 21, 2019 June 18, 2019 (Ice Cream Social)

Location: Clark County Operations

Center, Community Room

4700 NE 78th Street

What's inside this edition?

Topic		Page
_	Youth Holiday Event Report	2
-	Free Spay/Neuter for cats	3
-	Don't Drip and Drive Campaign	3
-	Pearson Air Museum	4
-	Heritage Farm Plan Update	4
-	Block Foam Recycling	5
-	Winter Safety Tips	5
-	Directory	7



NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Monthly Meetings

Tuesday, February 19, 2019 7 to 9 PM

Meeting Topics:

7:10~PM-7:30~PM-Pat Lee, Clark County – will share information regarding the update to the 78^{th} Street Heritage Farm Master Plan.

7:30 PM to 8:00 PM – Larry Halter Ph.D – Psychologist and Health Coach – Lecturer

8:00 PM to 8:30 PM – Catherine Johnston and Nancy Novack – Professors of ESL. Clark College program on English as a Second Language Programs and Transition Studies.

Meeting Location:

Clark County Operations Center Community Room B-1 4700 NE 78th Street

At these meetings several announcements and general information will be shared and discussed.

Refreshments served are provided by Burgerville.

THANKS TO: Burgerville USA

For providing refreshments at the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association meetings

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association is on Facebook

Check out our neighborhood association on Facebook:

facebook

https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation

Newsletter Publication

The NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association will publish six issues of the newsletter this year. Here are the issue dates for the newsletter and deadlines for 2019:

<u>Issue</u>	<u>Deadline</u>
1. Mar/Apr	February 20, 2019
2. May/June	April 20, 2019
3. September	August 20, 2019
4. Oct/Nov	September 30, 2019
5. December	November 20, 2019

The deadline date is for submitting newsworthy items for publication. Thanks!

Hazel Dell "20th Annual Youth Holiday Giving" event at Sarah J Anderson Elementary

In partnership NE Hazell Dell Neighborhood Association and the Three Creeks Community Partners hosted another successful holiday event at Sarah J Anderson Elementary School. In attendance were over 400 kids with their families and 70 volunteers that planned and staffed the event. Many thanks to all those who helped and especially the sponsors, volunteers and the Vancouver School District and staff at Sarah J Anderson Elementary school!

The children were each given a wrapped gift, and they got to select an item of their choice from the table full of stuffed animals and sports balls. Goodwill Job Connections gave out hundreds of free books including Spanish language books. Burgerville

served hot chocolate while McDonalds offered cookies and orange drink. Santa was available for photos beside the Christmas tree.



The highlight of the night was the bike raffle with 75 bikes given out and the lucky winners were provided with a helmet. Waste Connections has been very generous with the bike donations over the years. All kids were given fresh fruit to take home and 10 food baskets provided by Martha's Pantry, with a turkey, pie and all the trimmings for a nice holiday meal were provided to families in need.

Cheerful holiday songs were performed by the Sarah J Anderson Pioneer Choir, directed by music teacher Linda Wear. It was a fun, festive event and we received many thanks from parents and children.



We hope to continue this Christmas tradition. It is made possible by the support of the community and numerous volunteers.

Special thanks to the following individuals and organizations: Gene Schwindeman of Blind Onion Pizza. Hazel Dell-Salmon Creek Business Association, Heather Harmon, Vicki Fitzsimmons of Edward Jones, Vicki Smith of Martha's Food Pantry, Stacey Torres, Jocelyn Pierce, Mike Radmacher, George Andrade and Michelle Horne, Principal Katie Arkoosh and staff at Sarah J Anderson Elementary school.

Three Creeks Community Partners

Three Creeks Community Partners is in partnership with the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association for the annual Youth Holiday Giving Event held every year at Sarah J Anderson Elementary School. The organization is a non-profit 501(c)(3) and works with the neighborhood association on charitable events and projects in the community. To donate or for more information go to the new website:

http://threecreekscommunitypartners.org/

January's Meeting Report:

Our guest speakers have some great information to share with neighbors at our neighborhood association meetings scheduled on third Tuesday's from 7 - 9 PM at the Clark County Public Works Operations Center at 4700 NE 78th Street.

The January 15th meeting focused on emergency preparation and education. Our meetings have loads of great information for you – don't miss our next one on February 19!

Tuesday, January 15th, 2019:

7:30 PM to 8:00 PM – Eric Frank, CRESA and Jodi Blackwood, CERT Program Manager, talked about CRESA Emergency Services and the CERT program. (Community Emergency Response Team)

8:00 PM to 8:30 PM – Albert Alcanter, Director of Security & Athletics, Vancouver Public Schools talked about the Safety Program – "Run, Hide, Fight".



Comic Corner – Where I have and have not been

I have been in many places, but I've never been in Cahoots. Apparently, you can't go alone. You have to be in Cahoots with someone.

I've also never been in Cognito. I hear no one recognizes you there.

I have, however, been in Sane. They don't have an airport; you have to be driven there. I have made several trips there, thanks to my friends, family and work.

I would like to go to Conclusions, but you have to jump, and I'm not too much on physical activity anymore.

I have never been in Doubt. That is a sad place to go, and I try not to visit there.

I've been in Flexible, but only when it was very important to stand firm.

Sometimes I'm in Capable, and I go there more often as I'm getting older.

One of my favorite places to be is in Suspense! It really gets the Adrenalin flowing and pumps up the old heart! At my age I need all the stimuli I can get!

And more and more I think of the Here After... Several times a day, in fact, I enter a room and think "What am I here after?"

FREE Spay/Neuter for stray and feral cats

The Feral Cat Coalition of Oregon (FCCO) is offering FREE spay/neuter services in February for feral and stray cats. This special is in honor of Spay/Neuter Awareness Month and World Spay Day on February 26, 2019. Now is the perfect time to spay/neuter cats to prevent litters of kittens in the spring.

You can learn more about FCCO by watching a video at: https://youtu.be/KGy4Smn2YAE
Individuals who are feeding feral or stray cats qualify for this special offer.

stray cats qualify for this special offer, regardless of income or where they live.

Services include spay/neuter surgery, vaccines, flea treatment, pain relief medication and an ear-tip for identification. FCCO will also be offering specials for pet cats the last

week of February. This special is sponsored by Edward Jones, Shawn Mangum, AAMS, Financial Advisor.

FCCO has humane live traps available to safely catch and transport cats and instructions so even if you haven't trapped before you'll be successful. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aS pdujzaEa0&feature=youtu.be Help the feral and stray cats in your neighborhood this February improving their welfare and reducing their populations. Surgeries are performed at the FCCO spay/neuter clinic in SW Portland.

To schedule an appointment call 503-797-2606 or visit http://feralcats.com. Space is limited, so call today.



Clark Neighbors Food Project

The Clark Neighbors Food Project (CNFP) is a revolutionary way to collect food: It's a donor drive, not a food drive.

www.clarkfoodproject.org

Instead of asking for one-time contributions of food, volunteers (Neighborhood Coordinators) enlist neighbors to become long-term Food Donors.



If you would like to become a longterm Food Donor or a Neighborhood Coordinator, contact

clarkfoodproject@gmail.com

Don't Drip and Drive Campaign

This campaign was started last summer to combat vehicle fluid leaks and water pollution. The lead for this campaign is Storm water Partners Southwest Washington a coalition of jurisdictions, agencies and non-profits who have initiated a plan to improve water quality by performing vehicle leak checks.

According to Storm water Partners, an estimated 600,000 quarts of oil leak from vehicles in Clark County each year. When it rains, runoff picks up leaked fluids and carries it to storm drains and into streams, rivers and lakes, which can harm fish, wildlife and habitat. Motor oil is one of the most toxic components of storm water runoff; even brief exposure can cause heart problems in developing fish.

Preventing vehicle leaks is just one way we can be good environmental stewards in our community. There is lot you can do, too! For more information on fixing leaks, maintaining storm water facilities and other activities to help protect our watersheds.

www.stormwaterpartners.com

Glass Only Recycling

Is exactly what it means. Waste Connection will only accept glass bottles and jars for recycling in a small separate curbside bin. Glass items should never be placed in the larger recycle cart. Broken glass is a hazard for workers as well as for paper recycling itself. Broken glass shards

interfere with paper production. Other NO-NO items that should not be placed in the glass only bin are: no light bulbs of any kind; no mirrored glass; no glass dishes or mugs; no decorative glass of any kind; no glass ceramics; no glass cookware; no glass dishware; no plate glass; remove all metal lids or caps. Glass items are made at different fired temperatures. Presently there is only a recycle market for glass bottles and glass jars.

Corrections

In the Oct/Nov 2018 issue under Flashing Red Lights Traffic Rules - the fine for not stopping at intersection and crosswalks should have read \$136.

In the Dec 2018 issue under Red and Yellow Light and Stop Sign Runners - the fine should have read \$136.

Revision of "Thieves are Getting Smarter"

Regarding the December article under "thieves are getting smarter" where it was suggested to remove registration and insurance papers from your car to avoid car thieves from getting into your home:

Insurance registration papers clearly state that you must keep the registration and insurance information in your car at all times.

If you get into an accident and you cannot provide the other party with this information then that's a big problem. Not everybody has a smartphone where they could perhaps take a picture of these documents.

Please contact your car insurance company and ask them the best way to avoid this happening to you.

Pearson Air Museum

The Pearson Air Museum located at 1115 East 5th Street is an aviation museum at Pearson Field in Vancouver, WA managed by the National Park Service as part of the Fort Vancouver National Historic site.



Museum exhibits provide an opportunity for visitors to explore aviation history tied to Pearson Field and the Vancouver Barracks. Come try your hand at an in-flight simulator. Free admission to the museum and it is open Tuesday thru Saturday 9:00AM to 5:00PM 360-816-6232.

Master Composter/Recycler Training 2019

Join others with a passion for sustainability and help make a difference in our community - become a Master Composter/Recycler volunteer! Learn about composting, worm bins, recycling and other ways to a healthier green living at this FREE 10-week training. Help educate others at workshops and community events. Wednesday evenings, January 23rd thru March 27th, 2019, 6 - 8:30 PM, location to be announced.

PRE-REGISTRATION REQUIRED Go to

https://ClarkCountyComposts.org to sign up or call 360-397-2121 ext 4961, or email mcr@clark.wa.gov

Emergency School Closure Information

Vancouver School District emergency closure website provides up-to-date information about school closures www.vansd.org; 360-313-1401; or check the Mobile Phone APP for Vancouver Public Schools.



Community Open Houses -Heritage Farm Plan Update

Clark County needs your help and input. Community open houses are scheduled to learn about the Heritage Farm plan and options. The first open house is on **Thursday, January 31st from 6-8 pm** at the sixth-floor hearing room, Public Service Center, 1300 Franklin Street in Vancouver. If you cannot attend an open house you can provide feedback via the on line survey. The Clark County Council wants to know level of community interest in keeping this a working farm that also improves community health and wellness.

For more information and other scheduled meetings check out the following web site:

https://www.clark.wa.gov/publicworks/heritage-farm-update



Postal Stamps to Increase

First Class Forever Stamps will increase by 5 cents starting

January 27th, 2019.

All other stamps will remain the same as 2018 rates.

Pen Pals Needed

Volunteer Connections is coordinating the Pen Pal program linking caring adults with 5th grade students for a year-long monthly letter exchange. Pen Pals are asked to commit to writing one letter per month in response to the letter you receive from your 5th grade student. This is not an activity to teach the fine points of penmanship,



spelling, or grammar. It is merely a friendly exchange between a caring adult and a kid. At the end of the school year, Pen

Pal Adults are required to attend the end of the year party where you will meet your student for the one and only time. You also bring a snack to share with your student at the party. The website: https://hsc-wa.org/pen-pals

has a nice video about the joys of the program. If you would like to become a Pen Pal please contact Kitty Hibbs at Volunteer Connections, kittyh@hsc-wa.org or call her at 360-735-3690. All adult volunteers agree to a Washington State Patrol and National Sex Offender Public Website background check and fill out our registration form.

Heritage Farm Meetings

The Advisory Board that oversee the Heritage Farm Complex on NE 78th Street have set their meeting schedule for 2019. All meetings are open to the public from 4:00 - 5:00 PM. Meetings are held at one of two location: (1)-Luke Jensen Sports Center (Bud Van Cleve Community Room above the concession stand) located at 4000 NE 78th Street or (2)- Clark County Public Works Operations Center (community room - 4th building on the left - B1) located at 4700 NE 78th Street.

January 24 - Luke Jensen Sports Center

March 28 - Public Works Operations Center

May 23 - Public Works Operations Center

July 25 - Luke Jensen Sports Center September 26 - Luke Jensen Sports Center

November 21 - Luke Jensen Sports Center

Wastebuster Challenge

The Wastebuster Challenge begins in March 2019 and is a free, web based Clark County event for residents to learn how to live less wasteful life styles. Take one of three pledges to reduce waste for three weeks (March 1st to 20th). Join the blog, participate in events and bonus challenges and earn extra points. Everyone with 500+points has a chance to win great prizes. A kick-off event will be held on March 1st at 4 PM in the community room of the Columbia Bank located at 101 East 6th Street Vancouver, WA.

Sign up early and accept the challenge to reduce your waste at www.wastebusters.green For more information contact: Anne Maher 564-397-7754 anne.maher@clark.wa.gov

Repair Clark County

and event times repair@columbiasprings.org 360-882-0936 x 224 or visit www.repairclarkcounty.org January 15 ---- ReTails Thrift Store February 12 ---- Smith Tower Apts March 27 ----- Vancouver Library May 4 ----- Cascade Park Library June 8 ----- Columbia Springs July 11 ----- Three Creeks Library August 01 ---- Filbin's ACE Hardware September 14 -- Habitat Restore October 22 --- Battle Ground Com.

Free 2019 community events where

skilled volunteer "fixers" repair your

broken household items. For questions

November 16 --- Camas Library

Local schools looking for assistance and volunteers

Ongoing volunteer opportunities:

- <u>Library Helpers</u>: Shelving and covering books.
- <u>Kindergarten Classes</u>: Assist with craft projects, help individual children, help children use computer, etc...
- <u>Lunch Buddies</u>: Come have lunch with a child who needs a friend. All are welcome.
- <u>Classroom Helper</u>: Assist children and teachers with schoolwork, etc...

You can earn books and supplies for your local Elementary school:

Earn shopping certificates to purchase books and school supplies from Schoolhouse Supplies by volunteering at their Portland location. For more information contact www.schoolhousesupplies.org
503-249-9933

Wish list for the Elementary Family-Community Resource Center

- Snacks for students to eat during the day.
- Fresh fruits and/or vegetables to put in the Friday back-packs.
- Crochet hooks, knitting needles, yarn or other needlework supplies.
- Sanitary napkins and other hygiene supplies.
- New or gently used clothing for children and babies (especially needed:

coats, hats, gloves, shoes, socks and underwear)

For more information contact the Family-Community Resource Coordinator.

Hazel Dell Elementary - contact Shanna Baird 360-313-2050 Sacajawea Elementary - contact Kelly Pranger-Achen 360-313-2750 Sarah J. Anderson Elementary -

Sarah J. Anderson Elementary - contact Morgan Painton 360-313-1500



Block Foam Recycling

Block foam is now being accepted at Central Transfer and Recycling Center (CTR) for recycling. We recommend visiting the facility during weekdays to recycle block foam to avoid site traffic. CTR's hours of operation are: Monday - Friday 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.; Saturday - Sunday 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

- Only rigid, white, clean block foam will be accepted -- "It breaks with a snap, does not bend!"
- Foam food trays, such as take-out cups and egg cartons are accepted if clean; no food residue can be present
- No peanuts or popcorn (these can be taken to some shipping stores).
- Stickers, tape, plastic coating or wrap, cardboard, or any other material must be removed from the foam or it will be refused.

The block foam collected at the transfer station will go to FarWest Recycling where it is then shredding, condensed, and bulked for sale to recyclers.

Winter Safety Tip

Home fire Prevention tips

- Never leave a cooking pot unattended on the stove
- Cover stovetop fires with a lid, don't pour water on it
- Unplug small appliances when not in use
- Do not store items in an oven or on the stovetop
- Do not put out your cigarettes in a potted plant – use a metal container filled with water or sand
- Clean clothes dryer lint traps often
- Don't run the clothes dryer while you're not at home
- Keep oily rags in a closed metal container
- Store gasoline/diesel fuel in liquid tight containers designed specifically for that purpose
- Empty fireplace ashes into a metal container and store outside, away from the house
- Don't leave a fireplace or stove fire burning while you are not at home
- Do not put blankets, furniture or other items within three feet of a heater
- Keep matches and lighters in a locked cabinet, away from children



Thoughts to combat stress

- 1- Accept the fact that some days you're the pigeon, and some days you're the statue!
- 2- Always keep your words soft and sweet, just in case you have to eat them.
- Always read stuff that will make you look good if you die in the middle of it.
- 4- Drive carefully... It's not only cars that can be recalled by their Maker.
- 5- If you can't be kind, at least have the decency to be vague.
- 6- If you lend someone \$20 and never see that person again, it was probably worth it.
- 7- It may be that your sole purpose in life is simply to serve as a warning to others.
- 8- Never buy a car you can't push.
- 9- Never put both feet in your mouth at the same time, because then you won't have a leg to stand on.
- 10- Nobody cares if you can't dance well. Just get up and dance.
- 11- Since it's the early worm that gets eaten by the bird, sleep late.
- 12- The second mouse gets the cheese.
- 13- When everything's coming your way, you're in the wrong lane.
- 14- Birthdays are good for you. The more you have, the longer you live.
- 15- Some mistakes are too much fun to make only once.
- 16- We could learn a lot from crayons. Some are sharp, some are pretty and some are dull. Some have weird names and all are different colors, but they all have to live in the same box.
- 17- A truly happy person is one who can enjoy the scenery on a detour.

Financial Support Needed

We need your continued financial support more than ever to cover our costs of operating the neighborhood association.

Enclosed is my gift of \$			
NAME:			
ADDRESS:			
CITY:			
STATE:ZIP			
PHONE:			
E-MAIL:			

Please mail this form with your donation to:
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood
Association,
3109 NE 96th Street
Vancouver, WA 98665.



Youth Suicide HOTLINE

360-696-9560 or 1-800-626-8136

Child Abuse

Main telephone number: (360) 397-6002 HOTLINE to report abuse: 1-888-713-6115 https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justicecenter/community-resources-and-referrals

Vanc. Clark Co. Housing Rehab Program

397-2130 & TDD 397-6065

Sheriff Liaisons 397-2211 ex5498 Deputy Rick Osborne rick.osborne@clark.wa.gov

Graffiti Hotlines:

West Precinct 397-6079

Fire District #6 – 576-1195

Clark Co. Councilors

Email: boardcom@co.clark.wa.us Council Chair Eileen Quiring District #1 Temple Lentz District #2 Julie Olson District #3 John Blom District #4 Vacant 360-397-2232

Community Development – 397-2375

Public Works – 397-6118

Road Maintenance – 397-2446

Event Center – 397-6180

Fair – 397-6180

Community Services – 397-2130

Superior Court – 397-2150

<u>Clark Regional Wastewater District</u> <u>Board of Commissioners</u>

L. Neil Kimsey, Norm Harker & Denny Kiggins: 750-5876

<u>Code Enforcement</u> 397-2408 Illegal Dumping – 3976118 ex 4352

Weed and Vegetation Mgt 397-6140

Report Street Lights That Are Out 487-8177 Report Power Outages 992-8000

Animal

Code Violation 397-2488
Reporting Dead Animals 397-2488
Licensing 397-2489
Nuisance Complaints 397-2488
Missing/Found - VHS 693-4746
Fish & Wildlife 902-2200
Game Poaching: 1-800-477-6224
Livestock Info WSU Coop 397-6060 x 7714
Humane Society 693-4746

West Columbia Gorge No Kill Humane Society, Bonnie Harding, Shelter Director Washougal 835-3464

Transportation

C-Tran 397-0123

C-Van Ride Reservation 695-8918 Traffic Signals 397-2446 Traffic Tickets: (District Court) 397-2424 Auto Accident Reports 397-2214

Voter Registration & Absentee ballots

Auditor-Elections 397-2345 https://www.clark.wa.gov/elections

Garbage & Recycling

Composting & Yard Debris: 360-397-2121 Hazardous Waste: 360-397-2121 Recycling (Curbside): 892-5370 IMS Electronics Recycling: 750-8883 www.ims-electronics.com

Wells and Septic Systems

(Clark County Public Health)

(360) 397-8428

Letters To The Editor

The Columbian: <u>Editors@columbian.com</u> NEHDNA Newsletter: <u>dougballou@comcast.net</u>

Parent Trust

Family Help Line - 1-800-932-HOPE (4673)

or families could call 360-695-1325 ext 4221

State Schools

The Blind 696-6321 - The Deaf 696-6521

Blood Donations 693-5821 Red Cross Be A Pal To A Child or Teen being Treated with Chemotherapy 2-4 hrs/mo-

Sue Best (503) 244-3141 <u>sbest@e-cca.org</u>

Greater Clark Parks District Jeff Mize:

Public Information Outreach Manager 360-397-6118 x. 4398 jeff.mize@clark.wa.gov

Restraining Orders

Anti-harassment or domestic violence protection orders: 397-2292 (General)

YWCA SafeChoice Program-

24 hour hotline! 695-0167. Community or legal advocates 695-0167.

Domestic Violence Intervention Unit

397-2211 or 911 for emergency DVIU website: https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domesticviolence

District Court

Civil 360-397-2060 Criminal 360-397-2424

County Crisis Line for Depression/Mental Health Issues: 696-9560

<u>Domestic Violence:</u> Detective Beth Luvera Clark Co. Sheriff's Office 397-2388

Victim Assistance 397-2008

Work Permits For Minors

896-2300 (Bureau of Labor & Industries)

Don't Know Who To Call? 694-8899

http://www.211info.org/

Everything You Want To Know About Clark

County: www.clark.wa.gov

Boys & Girls Club of SW Washington

360-314-6735

Who Represents Hazel Dell? Rep. Monica Stonier (D) 49th Leg. Dist.

(360) 786-7872

Email: monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov

331 John L. O'Brien Building PO Box 40600

Olympia, WA 98504-0449

Rep. Sharon Wylie (D) 49th Leg. Dist.

(360) 786-7924

sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov

PO Box 40600

322 John L. O'Brien Building

Olympia, WA 98504-0600

Annette Cleveland (Senator) (D)

427 John A. Cherberg Building; PO Box 40449; Olympia, WA 98504-0449; Phone (360) 786-

7696; Fax: (360) 786-1999 Toll-Free Legislative Hotline: 1-800-562-6000

Vancouver Housing Authority

2500 Main Street, Vancouver WA 98660 360-694-2501 www.vhausa.com

Report Airplane Noise-

Call Anne Mitchell 503-460-4837 or 800-547-8411 ext. 4837 or email micha@portptld.com or

visit www.PDXNoise.com

TDD Numbers

For the hearing & speech impaired.
Board of Commissioners (360) 397-6032
Community Development/Public Works
(360) 397-6057
Community Services (360) 397-6032
Superior Court (360) 397-2292

Griefshare

Dealing with the death of a loved one? Find support and encouragement. Griefshare meets Monday nights at 6:30 PM, at the Vancouver Church, 3300 NE 78th Street, Vanc. Call 574-1611 ext. 6904 to sign up.

National Alliance on Mental Illness

(NAMI) Southwest Washington 8019 NE 13th Ave, Vancouver WA 98665 360-695-2823 www.namiswwa.org

Clark County Food Bank List

Faith Center

2533 NE Andresen Rd., Vancouver Tues. 4:00-7:00 Service area: Clark Co.

Fish - Orchards

6008 NE 110th Avenue, Vancouver M-F 10:00-12:00 & 12:30-2:45

Serving Areas: 98682, 98864, 98662

Fish - Vancouver

14th & Franklin Street, Vancouver M, T, Th, F 10:00-3:00

Serving Areas: W. of Andresen from downtown to Ridgefield.

Interfaith Treasure House

91 "C" Street, Washougal M-F 9:30-5:00; Sat 11:00-3:00 Serving Areas: Camas & Washougal

McLoughlin Church of God

903 Winchell Ave., Vancouver Wed. 4:00-7:30 Service area: Clark Co.

Trinity Mission Cupboard

6700 McLoughlin, Vancouver

Food bags/hot lunches last Friday of the mo. 11am-2pm - Serves ALL of Clark Co.

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association 3109 NE 96th Street Vancouver, WA 98665

PRESORT STANDARD US POSTAGE PAID VANCOUVER, WA PERMIT No. 130

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Officers and Board Members

Doug Ballou, President (360) 573-3314 dougballou@comcast.net

Bill Cline, Vice President wjcline1958@gmail.com

Vicki Fitzsimmons, Secretary <u>Vicki.Fitzsimmons@edwardjones.com</u>

Jaye Folsom, Treasurer jayemfolsom@comcast.net

Lori Bain lorib@burgerville.com

Heather Harmon 2012harmon@gmail.com

Jac Arnal jarna@msn.com

Dick Clairmont dgclairmo@comcast.net

Rick Sedwick rick.sedwick@consultant.com

Neighborhood Association Mission:

The residents of the Hazel Dell area established the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association (NEHDNA) in order to unite the common interests and promote the welfare of the area. The association is involved with a variety of matters, which affect the livability of the neighborhood and community in general.

All residents within the neighborhood association boundaries or neighboring areas within an existing neighborhood association are welcome to attend participate in the association.



If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact one of the officers or board members listed on this page. The NEHDNA does not subscribe to any religious affiliation or political party. Our desire is to work together for the common good of neighborhood in which we all live. You don't have to live in the area to be a member or to come to the meetings! All are welcome.

Neighborhood Association newsletters are copies free of charge by the Clark County Neighborhood Outreach Office. The information and views expressed are solely those of the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association and not Clark County Government or their employees.